
MINUTES
TURBEVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
October 11, 2022
6:30 p.m.


Members Present:	Mayor Kathryn Turbeville, Councilmembers Albert Mobley, 
and  Herbert Mims


Others Present:	Town Clerk Kaitlin Alexander, Town Administrator Bill Taylor, Public Works Director Ellis Evans, Clarendon County Councilman Benton Blakely, 
Tammy Hicks, Eric Coker, and Pat Coker

1. Mayor Turbeville called the town council meeting to order at 6:30 pm and declared that a quorum was present. Councilmember Mims offered the invocation.

2. Mayor Turbeville introduced for council’s consideration the agenda for the October 11, 2022, regular council meeting. Councilmember Mims made a motion to approve the meeting agenda. The motion was seconded by Councilmember Mobley and passed by unanimous vote.
[bookmark: _Hlk98228311]
3. [bookmark: _Hlk116461092]Mayor Turbeville introduced for council’s consideration the minutes from the September 13, 2022, regular council meeting and the September 21, 2022, special meeting. Councilmember Mobley made a motion to approve both sets of the minutes as written. The motion was seconded by Councilmember Mims and passed by unanimous vote.

4. Mayor Turbeville introduced for council’s consideration the request from the Clarendon County Sheriff’s Office to use Town Square for a Halloween event and to possibly have a Christmas event as well. Mayor Turbeville stated the Sheriff’s Department would hold their event on Town Square and they are just giving out candy for Halloween. She also stated that Jenna Windham wants to have a Christmas event on Main Street and that her event would not be held on Town Square. A motion was made by Councilmember Mims to allow the sheriff’s department and Jenna Windham to have these events. This motion was seconded by Councilmember Mobley and passed by unanimous vote.

5. Mayor Turbeville wanted to remind all attendees that the next town council meeting will be held on Monday, November 7th, 2022, so as not to conflict with the general election and Clarendon County Recreation Department Director, Lebon Joy, will be attending to answer any questions council may have. She also stated early voting starts October 24th at the council chambers.

6. Mayor Turbeville stated she has called the SCDOT and the county about the overgrown ditches in town and no one has responded to her yet. She also indicated that the lawsuit involving the town and the former police department has finally ended in the town’s favor.

7. There being no further business, Councilmember Mims made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilmember Mobley and passed by a unanimous vote. The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm.


Respectfully submitted,
Kaitlin Alexander
Town Clerk
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